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[Topic] The 2025 Student Ambassador International Exchange Program - The Visit to
Parliament of Victoria and Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in Melbourne

[Date] July 3rd, 2025 02:00 p.m. ~ 04:30 p.m.

[Location] Parliament of Victoria, Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in Melbourne

[News report]

The 13th student ambassadors paid a visit to the Parliament of Victoria and the Taipei
Economic and Cultural Office (TECO) in Melbourne on the afternoon of July 3rd, hoping to
deepen their understanding of Australia’s democratic processes and diplomatic relations

between Taiwan and Australia.

The Parliament of Victoria is situated at the highest point of Melbourne, retaining an interior
design similar to that of the British Parliament. The tour began at Queen’s Hall, where one
wall displays portraits of outstanding women and artworks by female artists. The installation
was specifically created to not only commemorate the 100th anniversary of women being
eligible to serve as parliamentarians, but also symbolize the nation’s commitment to gender

equality.

The group then visited the Senate and the House of Representatives. After briefly explaining
the seating arrangement and parliamentary system, the guide introduced architectural
features within the chamber, such as the Tudor rose carved into the Senate ceiling,
representing the national flower of England, and the angelic figures atop the columns
surrounding the hall, each holding different items that symbolize the moral virtues expected
of parliamentarians. Moreover, the Parliament House contains Victoria’s second-oldest
library, holding a vast collection of resources available to parliamentarians for research
purposes. With the guide’s passionate and detailed explanations, the ambassadors gained a

deeper insight into Australia’s democratic system.

Following a ten-minute walk from the Parliament, the student ambassadors proceeded to
visit the TECO in Melbourne. Located on the 46th floor, the office boasts expansive glass
windows that offer a panoramic view of Melbourne's cityscape. Before the exchange session,
Director Ming-Tse Lu warmly welcomed the ambassadors with bubble tea. In a lighthearted
ambience, Director Lu shared valuable insights on diplomacy, emphasizing that diplomacy
isn’t confined to politics, national affairs, or professional diplomats; any form of meaningful

interaction between individuals can be considered an act of diplomacy.

He further noted that behind every diplomatic achievement lies dedication and effort, which
are often carried out away from the spotlight. Regardless of visibility, individuals can still

make impactful contributions through their respective roles. Meanwhile, Director Lu
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highlighted the importance of moving beyond self-centered thinking and embracing others’
perspectives to practice genuine empathy. The discussion provided the ambassadors with a

broader understanding of the field of diplomacy.

The visit marked the conclusion of the student ambassadors’ international exchange events.
Through their engagement—visiting the Parliament to better understand Australia’s political
system and visiting the office to explore diplomacy from diverse perspectives —it is believed
that the ambassadors gained valuable insights. May this journey inspire each ambassador to

cultivate their understanding and practice of diplomacy.
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